Prince William Art Society
General Membership Meeting
Tall Oaks Community Center
August 28, 2023

23 Members were present; 1 Guest – Joe Gates
Kathleen Best-Gillman was the guest presenter. Her topic was “Combining Dry Media w/Charcoal and Graphite”. She used two of her finished pieces – “The Prairie Awakens” and “Remembering Three Generations” to walk us through the entire process of combining pastels with colored pencils. The members were engaged and asked several questions. Ms. Best-Gillman’s presentation was quite informative. She also gave us a sample postcard of her work and information about showing our artwork at the Workhouse in Lorton. 
After a short break for snacks, the business meeting began at 8:26 p.m. 
	Mark Murphy, treasurer, reported that as of July there was $6318.00 in the checking account and $4274.00 in savings. We are paying sales taxes monthly. Currently there is $5,241.00 in the checking account. Lower sales were earned for the “Those Who Serve” show. There is no update on the grant or the new Gallery Operating Procedures that will take effect after October 1. It is expected that around $15,000 - $20,000 in grant funds may be available to hire someone for marketing and outreach. Three members have expressed interest in that position so far. Kyran McCann has volunteered to organize classes. The treasurer position will be open soon; Mark will relocate.
	Ana Quispe, president, recognized new members Mark Clifton and Jaune Sewell. Joe Gates, husband of Kathleen Gates, visited and may join us soon.  Ana outlined the upcoming pop-up shows. Anna Gatling will coordinate the Chili Fest in Stonebridge September 9. Mark Murphy will host the Arts Aive show at the Hylton September 10. Ana Quispe will host the Tall Oaks show in Lake Ridge. The following shows are still open for someone to volunteer to coordinate: Occoquan September 23/24, Petoberfest October 14, and Artists Inventory October 28 in Manassas. Without coordinators or interested artists, PWAS will not participate. A new Board will be elected in November. 
	Richard Tyler will give us information about the possibility of setting up a display at Michael’s Craft store at some time in the future. 
	Evelyn Chatters announced that the secretary position at PWAS will become available soon. She will be happy to speak with anyone interested in the position. 
	Sandra Lewin McClellan and Donna Liguria have volunteered to be the nominating committee for the upcoming election. They have asked for specific timelines/calendar for the duties of the Board positions. 
	Penny Shaw announced the Call for Art for “Honor Your Heritage” ends September 2 at 11:59 p.m. The Jury will meet Wednesday, September 6 and artists will be notified on September 8.  OSA Gallery training is Saturday, September 9. It is suggested that you attend this training, as things are due to change after October 1. 
	Notifications:
Donna Liguria: She was not told that her prints sold and there was no notation in the inventory book. She may need compensation for a sale that was not handled according to procedures. PWAS members serving at the desk must complete the invoice properly, notify the artist that their work was sold, and note the sale in the inventory book. 
Kathleen Gates: Her artwork was taken off the wall and placed on the floor in the back dressing room. PWAS members serving at the desk are not authorized to remove anyone’s work from the wall once placed. 
Pierre Georges: His piece was not sold due to some delay or miscommunication on the part of the member on duty. PWAS members serving at the desk are to sell all pieces upon request of the patron. The artist will be notified after the sale and the artist has the option of bringing in a replacement item of comparable quality. Any delay in this process can cause loss of revenue for the artist. 
	Staci Blanchard moved to adjourn the meeting. Jeff Holman seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by:
Evelyn M. Chatters, Secretary

